January 2011 Newsletter



This Month's Program

Our speaker for the Wednesday, January 12 will be

Contact: dpgiuliani@aol.com or 323 810-3958 cell

January 2011 President's Message

Well another year has past. 2010 was remarkable for the changes brought to the sports fishing industry. The fishing was somewhat slower than in past years but the year ended on a great White Sea Bass bite. I hope you were able to go out and fish last year.

The Awards Banquet was a success. I'd like to congratulate Garry Gillingham for repeating as Angler of the Year, Fred Bernthal as Freshwater Angler of the Year and Dick Giuliani as Sportsman of the Year. I need to point out that not all the available prizes were claimed. Some were claimed on fish that weighted less than a pound. It tells me I need to fish more!

Thanks to Denise Davis for decorating the hall with help from Ralph & Becky Fregoso and Joel & Christine Turead. Lynn Adams supplied enough prizes that some went home with a tackle store's worth of prizes. He also provided great raffle prizes during the year.

The Friends of Rollo Raffle went better than I thought with over \$600.00 in prize money turned over to the organization, thanks to our club's "Outstanding Supporter", Don Udlock. Dave Craig won the winner take all raffle. He received some great prizes thanks to donations from Wil Ebersman, Ralph & Becky Fregoso, Mary Denise Florin-Davis, Dan Hernandez Sports Fishing, Turners Outdoorsmen Stores, Johnny's Sports Fishing, Melton Tackle Savon Tackle and Fisherman's Hardware to name a few.

I want to thank all the board members for their hard work and dedication to promoting our sport. I want to thank the outgoing members and welcome the new members. I thank everyone for submitting their articles and pictures to the newsletter. It makes the newsletter enjoyable and paints a great picture to those not familiar with our sport.

2011 will see the Tackle Swap Meet at the July Meeting, many exciting speakers and hopefully great fishing. I am working on the kid's trip. Time to renew the fishing licenses, get out there fishing and get on the Whopper Board as some have done already. Compete for the Angler of the Year, Freshwater Angler of the Year and Sportsman of the Year. Hope to see you on the water at one of the many events planned for this year. Good luck and great fishing to all!

William

president@turnersrodandreelclub.com

Treasurer's Report

Report is available from Ron Coleman

Welcome New Members

The club currently has 74 paid members.

Raffle Winners

You have to be there to win!!!

Club Calendar

Club Meetings

Date	Speaker
1/13	
2/10	
3/10	
4/14	
5/12	
6/9	
7/14	
8/11	
9/08	
10/13	
11/110	Elections
12/08	Banquet

Fresh Water Events

Event	Date	Location
1		

Salt Water Charter Update

Attention: Attention: Attention

I will not be taking any reservations at the January meeting.

February meeting I will be taking reservations for all three Pacific Dawn trips and in March I will take reservations for all the Island Tak trips.

Please have a list of the trips you would like and a 50% deposit when you sign up. If you are going to write a check please write it ahead of time so the line can move faster. If a trip is full when you get to me we will spread your money around to the other trips you will sign up for.

Thank You Your Charter Master Richard Jenkins

Please take a look at the Charters for 2011 so that you will know the cost ahead of time. You will find that information in the News Letter

Turner Rod and Reel Club Charters 2011

Date	Landing	Boat	Departure	Price	Spots
1 March 11th	Ventura	Pacific Dawn March 10th	10:00 PM	\$160.00	17
2 April 11th	Ventura	Pacific Dawn April 10th	10:00 PM	\$160.00	17
3 May 27th	Oxnard	Island Tak	4:30 AM	\$105.00	10
4 June 6 th	Ventura	Pacific Dawn June 5th	10:00 PM	\$160.00	17
5 June 23rd	Oxnard	Island Tak	4:30 AM	\$105.00	10
6 July 23rd	Oxnard	Island Tak	4:30 AM	\$125.00	10
8 Aug 27th	Oxnard	Island Tak	4:30 AM	\$125.00	10
9 Sept 18th 25th	San Diego	American Angler Sept 18th	12:00 PM	\$2275.00	24
10 Oct 22nd	Oxnard	Island Tak	4:30 AM	\$125.00	10
11 Nov 26th	Oxnard	Island Tak	4:30 AM	\$125.00	10

Charter Master
Richard Jenkins
(818) 246-4723 Home
(818) 939-2654 Cell
chartermaster@turnersrodandreelclub.com

Whopper Board Standings

YTD STANDINGS Dec 2010

Fresh Water

<u>sn water</u>				
Trou	t			
Don Udlock	4.24			
Bill Sullivan	3.80			
Mike Maurizio	3.63			
Panfieh / S	toolboad			
	1.10			
	.56			
	.22			
	6.13			
Randy Mindoro				
Don Udlock	2.50			
Striped E	Bass			
Fred Bernthal	9.75			
Karl Penson	7.50			
Randy Mindoro	6.63			
Catfis	h			
	2.94			
	1.75			
onn comocaci	1.70			
<u>Water</u>				
Calico / San	d Bass			
Karl Penson	6.50			
Gary Gillingham	6.34			
Don Merrill	6.00			
Dick Guiliani	6.00			
Bonito / Bar	racuda			
	10.00			
	9.88			
	6.90			
Yellowtail / Dorado /				
White Sea Bass				
Dick Guiliani	34.90			
Don Merrill	29.38			
Gary Gillingham	39.00			
, ,				
Tuna	1			
	223.0			
Tuna Gary Gillingham Glenn Bummer	223.0			
Gary Gillingham	-			
Gary Gillingham Glenn Bummer Rich Jenkins	223.0 205.0 178.0			
Gary Gillingham Glenn Bummer Rich Jenkins Bottom	223.0 205.0 178.0 Fish			
Gary Gillingham Glenn Bummer Rich Jenkins Bottom Gary Gillingham	223.0 205.0 178.0 Fish 20.85			
Gary Gillingham Glenn Bummer Rich Jenkins Bottom	223.0 205.0 178.0 Fish			
	Don Udlock Bill Sullivan Mike Maurizio Panfish / S Jim Schroeder Randy Mindoro Gary Gillingham Large / Small M Dick Guilliani Randy Mindoro Don Udlock Striped E Fred Bernthal Karl Penson Randy Mindoro Catfis Randy Mindoro Jim Schroeder Water Calico / San Karl Penson Gary Gillingham Don Merrill Dick Guiliani Bonito / Bar Ernie Branch Fred Bernthal Rich Jenkins Yellowtail / E White Sea Dick Guiliani Don Merrill			

Angler of the Year Salt Water Dec 2010

#	Name	Points
1	Gary Gillingham	668.00
2	Ernie Branch	654.10
3	Rich Jenkins	616.00
4	Don Merrill	533.25
5	Karl Penson	501.20
6	Glenn Bummer	455.00
7	Fred Bernthal	452.25
8	Dick Guiliani	451.89
9	Mike Maurizio	398.88
10	Randy Mindoro	252.31



Name of Trip

Boat Pacific Dawn

Landing Ventura

Departure 10:00 PM March 10th Thursday Return 7:00 PM March 11th Friday

Ventura 1583 SPINNAKER DR VENTURA HARBOR VILLAGE VENTURA CA 800 708-8523

19 Anglers

Trip Fare \$160.00

No coolers, ice chests, alcoholic beverages, illegal drugs, weapons or explosives are permitted on board the vessel at anytime. There is a galley and you can order a hot breakfast and a lunch for an additional fee. We have a \$250 galley minimum.

Special Information

A 15% gratuity is customary for all Charters based on Charter price Galley gratuity based on total spent in Galley.

Charter Master Richard Jenkins (818) 246-4723 Home (818) 939-2654 Cell

Directions to the landing

Ventura Harbor Village is located on US-101 approximately 30 miles South of Santa Barbara and 65 miles North of Los Angeles.

1583 Spinnaker Drive Ventura, CA 93001

From US-101 North:

- Exit Seward Ave.
- Turn Left on Seward Ave.
- Turn Left on Harbor Blvd.
- Turn Right on Spinnaker Drive.

From US-101 South:

- Exit Seward Ave.
- Turn Left on Harbor Blvd.
- Turn Right on Spinnaker Drive

JANUARY 2011 RAFFLE NEWS

MEETING LOCATION

Marie Callender's 2300 E. Foothill Blvd. Pasadena, CA 91107 626-792-3109 | FAX 626-792-2034

Our Meeting Location team has secured the upstairs banquet room for our meetings. They serve their standard menu and also serve beer and wine.

Support Marie Callender's by purchasing your meal prior to the start of the meeting. Meeting will start at 7:30 pm.

Invite a fisherman to the next meeting or bring a friend. Get involved in our monthly raffles and sign up for our monthly charters and our monthly freshwater events. There is always a lot going on at the Turner's Rod and Reel Club. Come early and have dinner or a dessert before the meeting. See you there!

2010 Membership Drive

The 2010 Membership Drive is on!!!! Pierre will have **pre-printed forms** Just bring your check or cash and validate your personal information on the pre-printed forms.

The data on the pre-printed forms comes from the club database. This is the best time to verify and update your information.

(Please make every effort to use the pre-printed forms rather than fill out a blank form. I have had instances when people supplied "new" or "revised" information (or I couldn't read their writing), only to have to change the information back at a later date! Thanks for your consideration and cooperation.)

Membership Card Reminder

All members are reminded that your club membership entitles you to a 10% discount on NON-SALE fishing tackle items at Turner's Outdoorsman stores. This discount is not available for guns or ammo. You are also reminded that after January 1 2011, your 2010 membership card is void. In order to receive the discount, a current 2010 membership card will be required. All store managers are aware of this and there are NO EXCEPTIONS.

Website Update

All of the updates have been entered

Fresh Water Event Update

Hugo Gutierrez the freshwater guy.

freshwater@turnersrodandreelclub.com

Secretary Update

Friends of Rollo Raffle was Big Success

Once again Turners Rod & Reel Members came through and really showed their support for Friends of Rollo in the annual Raffle held at the December Turners Club Banquet. While Don Udlock wasn't sure it was going to happen this year, members William Davis, Will Ebersman & Ralph Fregoso and perhaps some mystery donors made sure it did happen. They were able to supply a Tackle box, lots of goodies including some Shimano Waxwing jigs and a Calstar Rod to get the Raffle going. They didn't wait for Don to arrive to start selling tickets as tickets sales were brisk at the onset. Turners Club members bought lots of \$5 tickets in support of the fishing program for kids. Thanks to Turners Club members and guests, over \$600 was raised this year in support of Friends of Rollo. The winner was member Dave Craig, who is a huge supporter of kids fishing.

Needless to say, we were able to send Don Udlock home smiling!

2011 Trip Winners

3/11 Pacific Dawn - Jim Clough

4/11 Pacific Dawn - Laney Hackman

5/27 Island Tak - Karl Penson

6/6 Pacific Dawn - Paul Yazacki

6/23 Island Tak - Martha Bummer

7/23 Island Tak - Karl Penson

8/27 Island Tak - Joel Tureaud

10/22 Island Tak - Ernie Branch

11/26 Island Tak - Ron Hall

The Freedom Mystery Prize donated by Darlene & Tom Lee included a trip on the Freedom, T shirt & hat was won by Carlos Grijalva.

September 7 Day Trip American Angler Laney Hackman

Christmas Banquet

The 2010 Banquet had approx 82 attendees, a very good number of members and friends attending.

The following is a partial list of items featured in the Raffle and the lucky winners:

Shimano Rod-Pierre Sycip Saltist 2500FI Reel-Kaili Chang Shimano Clarus Rod- Will Ebersman Abu Garcia Rod-Ralph Fregoso Shimano 8 ft 12/20# Rod- Joe Sadia Diawa Viento- Herb Mitchell Shimano Rod 6'6" 20-50#- Warren Harper Newell 440 Reel-Karl Penson G Loomis GL2 Rod- Jeff Crane Diawa Saltist 58 Reel -Herb Mitchell Avet Rod- Dennis Thys Avet JX Reel-Ron Hall Lamiglas 7' spin Rod- Randy Mindaro Accurate 6658 Reel-William Davis Master Power stik Rod- Will Ebersman Avet JX Reel-Ralph Fregoso Quantum Cabo- Don Merrill Avet MX Reel-Pat Knox

into the Website. If you have anything you would like to add, e-mail it to newsletter@turnersrodandreelclub.com.

Rod Rack-Carolos Grijalva

In addition to these items, another table of items was also raffled off that night. Remember, if you win something that you don't want, the Club is willing to take the item back as a donation to the Club.

I want to thank the other members of the Board who worked hard to make the evening successful. They donate personal time preparing for the annual banquet as well as attending Board meetings throughout the Year. I also want to thank Becky Fregoso for helping me at the reception table for the banquet and to Christine Tureaud for helping me complete the centerpieces. Ralph Fregoso assisted with the raffle as well as donating items for Friends of Rollo. We couldn't do it without you guys!

Submitted by Denise Davis

Membership News

Membership Chairman Pierre Sycip completed several drawings at the annual banquet in December. The winners were:

Marti Moore- 2010 New Member Christine Tureaud -4th Quarter attendance Larry Natsume- 2010 Sponsor

Early Renewal of 2011 Membership- Herb Mitchell

Congrats to all. If you have not received your award please contact Pierre Sycip.

For anyone who has not yet renewed for 2011 membership dues are due now. Do not mail it to Pierre. If you need to mail it in please mail a check or money order to Ron Coleman and indicate on it that it is for 2011 membership dues

From the Secretaries Office of Denise Davis secretary@turnersrodandreelclub.com

Members Reports

Father & Son Ice Fishing Adventure By **Ernie Branch**

Ernie Branch (AKA The Hat Guy) and son Zachary of Coon Rapids, Minnesota return from 2 days of Ice Fishing at Lake of the Woods on the border of Canada and Minnesota. According to the locals fishing was slower than usual but we managed to scratch out a limit of walleye and saugers each day. The highlight of the trip was my son Zachary catching a nice size walleye beating out my smaller one caught earlier in the day. I guess my lucky Shark Hat doesn't do so well in fresh water, however, I brought it anyway just for fun. My first time Ice Fishing was very much a pleasure, especially the extra bonding time with my son thru both fishing and hunting. Ice Fishing is a lot like fishing for halibut where patience is very much of a virtue. The anticipation of the bite and the finesse of the catch is particularly rewarding. Lake of the Woods, also known as the walleye capital of the world treated us well and was a wonderful experience that will last us a lifetime.

Thank you W.O.N. Sincerely Ernie Branch

Pictures By **Dick Giuliani**

Dave Craig assists Larry Natsume at our casting seminar at

Rose Bowl. President Davis casts in the background.



Denise and Becky check in guests and members at the banquet





A Thank You From Dick Giuliani

I would like to fervently thank President William Davis, for selected me as the "Sportsperson of the Year". There are many in the club who are deserving of this award and I am most grateful for the honor. As this years recipient I would like to encourage members to become more involved in club projects and activities, as an adjunct to attending meetings. Our Club is only what we make it and the more involved we become the greater the rewards are for all members. Once again Many thanks to all, and I wish each and every one of you a VERY HAPPY AND PROSPEROUS NEW YEAR.

}<}}}}0>`.....Dick



TAK Trip By Dick Giuliani

November 14, 2010We left the harbor about 4:00 AM heading for the back side of Anacapa Island. We knew there had been very large yellowtail roaming the area. Local sport boats were losing more fish than they were putting on the boat. I spooled up with fresh 40# Pline and prayed I would get the lucky bite. We were instructed by Captain Steve Kelly that we ought to be drop-shotting on heavy line, and that we would be fishing in about 90 feet .Shortly after our first stop we got three bites almost simultaneously, and fortunately for me I was one of the lucky ones. Up and down the starboard side a few times, then around the anchor to the port side. A few trips up and down the port side then to the stern, where Kelly told me the fish was whipped and to keep it in the port corner, as there was another fish on, in starboard corner. After several nerve racking vertical runs I finally saw the fish come from under the boat, only four or five foot deep. Steve immediately gaffed my lifetime best yellow tail and hauled it on board. That day we hooked six and boated four, of these fabulously beautiful fish with one of them over fifty Lbs. I won the Jackpot, as the fifty Lb fish was handed off to another angler. The jackpot was donated to the crew. This was of course one of my best days on the water ever, and I am grateful to have had the opportunity, to be in the right spot, at the right time,

Dick Giuiliani with his 46 LB. Anacapa yellowtail



Ernie Branch .. ready for action on the Island Tak





Dick Giuliani and his 28 LB White Seabass